GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 24th NOVEMBER 2016

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis (Chairman) – Terry Francis – Clair Southon – Paul Kelly




Cllr Martin Foley (District)

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/guests

Jackie Deane
1. Welcome to guests

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed Cllr Martin Foley (District) and Jackie Dean.

2. Apologies for absence

David Rowland – Julia England – Tristan Martens – Cecile Down – Nicola Longman – Stanley Sutherland –
Cllrs John Freeman (District) and Simon Walsh (County)

3. Declaration of Members Interests

John Lewis S.S.E. – Paul Kelly S.S.E.  Martin Foley S.S.E.

4. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting held on 27th October having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising: There were no matters arising.

6,    Public Forum : Nothing to report.

7. Village Hall

In the absence of the Treasurer, the clerk read out her monthly financial report.

Receipts:  Friends of 5 Parishes £128 – Tai Chi £23 – Dog Calmer £207 – Party £32 Total Banked £390.00

Payments: Caretaker £97.50 (Oct) – Cleaning materials £10.51 – British Gas .Gas £33.79:  Total  £141.80

8. Easton Park Development

The Chairman gave a brief report of the request from Little Easton Parish Council, that a joint letter be sent to Dawn French, Chief Executive of UDC regarding the Local Plan New Settlement Options., and then invited Jackie Deane to give us more detail.

The joint letter would have three main points.

1. Is UDC currently conducting its own study on the impact on Great Dunmow with respect to character, prosperity and population levels prior to any additional development? If there is no separate study being undertaken, would the District Council please consider employing an independent consultant to do so ?

2. Will UDC’s transport consultant set out the cost of investment needed for junction 8 of the M11 for current traffic and population levels prior to any additional development?

What would be the additional cost to mitigate the impact on junction 8 from the volume of traffic generated by either or both new settlements alongside the town of Great Dunmow and West of Braintree.

3. The parishes agree that there should be a full and thorough study of a new garden settelement located to the north of the district, to take full advantage of transport links, property demand and employment growth areas, particularly in the science, technology and engineering sectors.
Jackie answered questions from councillors and stressed how vital it was that the best deal for the district and affected parishes was obtained. It was decided that Great Easton and Tilty Parish Council would add their name to the letter.,. after some slight change to the wording. Paul Kelly agreed to liase with Jackie Deane and draft the letter. 
9. Precept Setting 2017/2018
The clerk informed the meeting that by the end of the financial year, payments  would be almost the entire precept we received for  2016/17. In view of this the meeting decided to set a precept 1.9% higher . This amounted to £19.729.
Any funding from the LCTS (which we will be notified of in December) would be deducted from the precept. The deadline to submit formal precept notification to UDC is 27th January 2017.

10. Report from Representatives

Planning:

UTT/16/3153/HHF
Proposed 1st floor bedroom extension & ground floor dining 

room extensions. Enlarged opening to accommodate sliding 

doors to kitchen & rear elevatuion. Amendment to previously 

approved application UTT/16/0276/HHF

Quantocks, The Endway.




No objections


UTT/16/2561/FUL
Change of use of land from arable to dog day care centre





Green Arbour. Radleys End.



No objections


UTT/16/2939/FUL
Erection of detached cart lodge





Hawthorn Barn,Andrews Farm, Andrews Farm Lane.

No objections


UTT/16/2940/FUL
Erection of detched cart lodge.





Mulberry Barn, Andrews Farm, Andrews Farm Lane.

No objections.


UTT/16/3157/HHF
Conversion of existing roof space to habitable accommodation





Including provision of a dormer window to front elevation &





Construction of two storey and single storey side & rear 

extensions. 

Orchard View, Gallows Green Road.


No objections.


Planning Applications Determined


UTT/16/2822/FUL
Amendment to previous planning permission UTT/15/2958/FUL





Abbeygates, Church Lane, Tilty.



Conditional approval


UTT/16/2442/FUL
Demolition of stables & former forge building & conversion 

of barn to form dwelling with new cart lodge garage.

Site of former Forge, Duton Hill



Withdrawn


Playing Fields:


A quote has been requested to clear the blocked water culvert on Burns playing field.


Footpaths;


The broken and now overgrown footbridge on PROW 19/41 has been reported.

River Interest: A resident from Duton Hill has shown interest in becoming a river warden. This will be followed up.

It was reported that with the heavy rains recently there has been a ‘river’ of water running down to the river from Cox Hill on the North side of the road.. The clerk was asked to report to  Highways and request the ditch be cleared as this seems to be the problem.
Road Safety/Highways.

The clerk was asked to write to Cllr Simon Walsh to get an update of the VAS sign as nothing had been heardighways and request the ditch be cleared .
The Great Easton road signs on the B184 going up Snow Hill from Duton Hill, are dirty and green. Highway Rangers would be contacted to request cleaning them.

Airport

John attended a  meeting of the Airport Action Group  which has been formed in the wake of letters sent to MAG tenants giving them the option of buying their homes or being evicted with only 2 months notice, It has been a total PR disaster by MAG/ Strutt and Parker and they have now back tracked on their actions. It has now been decided to hold regular monthly meetings with MAG/Strutt and Parker and the action group to advise tenants on their renewed plans for selling the properties.

The drop in sessions to discuss the change in flights paths have been held in Felsted and High Easter. The changes began in February 2016 and will be reviewed in February 2017 with further consultations.   NATS (National Air Traffic Systems) have stated that the new routes have ticked all the boxes and the impression was that it is a ‘done deal’.
11. Clerks Correspondence

Notice from Essex County Council regarding the various temporary road closures around Great Easton/Mill End Green/Lindsell for resurfacing works.

Letter from P&A Wood informing us that they will advise their workers to wear something visible so that they can easily be seen when walking to their cars in the dark.

Expenditure

Cheque ratified: S.Smith £450 (grasscut No 15)

12. Any other business

A quote from Mackness Contractors has been received for resurfacing work outside the village hall and the church.The total was £3,850 +VAT. Our District Councillors Martin Foley and John Freeman had offered £500 each towards this expenditure from the New Homes grant and other funding would be looked into. The Council agreed and accepted the quote and work should begin during December.

Terry brought the changes of the Essex recycling centres to the notice of the meeting. It was agreed that this will cause more ‘fly tipping’ in the area.

Paul Kelly informed the Council that the Christmas Tree would be erected on the green Fri/Sat 25th/26th November and the lighting up would be on Sunday 27th November at 6.00pm. Friday 23rd December there would be carols round the tree at 6.30pm.

The Great Easton Community Association would cover all expenditure this year. 

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and as this was the last meeting of 2016, wished everyone a Happy Christmas
The meeting closed at 8.55pm

Date of next meeting Thursday 26th January 2017 at 7.30pm in Great Easton Village Hall

Chairman…………………………………………….Date……………………………………………

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

